Natural Sciences Chairs Council

March 23, 2009
1:00-3:00 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year: 
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs:   A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and potable water for the BI and PS buildings, and update the College website.

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase external grant activity, increase student research opportunities with faculty, open part of the museum, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College, seek to establish equipment service contracts.
Approval of minutes for March 9, 2009.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Terry– Terry completed his term as President of the State Association with the annual convention in Santa Clara.  He announced that the dean did a presentation with other colleagues at the CAPHERD meeting on Friday and he did a great job.
· Dave M. – There will be an ACS meeting held in May to honor high school chemistry teachers 
2. Announcements from Administration
· CNS Director of Development search– The job will post on Friday. The dean suggested that if you know anyone who might be interested to encourage them to apply. 
· Scholarships  – The dean requested information on the recipients of any scholarships that were awarded last year and to inform him if any departments have scholarships with available funds this year by the end of the week.
· Equipment requests for 2008-09 – $237,011 ($90,146 spent) Math had a server that over charged and needed to be replaced. This purchase was approved.
· Stimulus money – There is a large amount of money being poured into agencies in which we are currently receiving funding from. Faculty are strongly encouraged to contact Sponsored Programs to get more information on available funding. 
· New Idea Program – The campus is reactivating a program to submit ideas that will improve fiscal efficiency on campus. If accepted, the “inventor” will share in the cost savings with a minimum of $50.00
Action Items: 

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Spring – Enrollment data was sent out. CNS is looking good for target, but John cautioned to watch enrollments closely so we can stay close to target and not go over.
b. Summer 2009 – Registration is May 4th – 20th 

c. Fall 2009 – This is the last week of schedule build. Be sure to finalize your schedules by Friday.
2.
Faculty – Staff Campaign – (see attachment) The attachment shows department participation in percentages. The Dean encouraged the departments to participate. If any department wants someone to attend their faculty meeting to go over the campaign, contact Katrina in Biology. The campaign is ongoing through the end of April.
3.
Criteria for summer division of funds

a.     Example of policy implemented (see attachment) - The dean discussed                                             the attachment to ensure that all of the chairs understood the new critera implementation. A discussion followed.

 
b.     Other considerations
i.   Tenure track faculty to be restricted from certain types of classes during the summer – A discussion followed and it was voted down.

4.
Commencement – Lory needs nominations for Outstanding Alumnus by the next meeting to vote on. Submit Outstanding Undergrad and Graduate names to Lory by Monday March 30th. Please submit the name of your Commencement Committee representative to Lory ASAP. Kim Cousins has agreed to be the Mace Bearer for Commencement.
5.
Scheduling classes - The Dean advised that faculty should not be adding minutes or cutting time from their classes. John passed out an attachment showing the campus standard scheduling time blocks that should be adhered to.
6.
Construction Projects:

a. Observatory – We are waiting on agency approvals to get final approval from the Chancellor’s office to go out to bid. 
b. List of university projects and CNS projects – The Dean received a wish list of projects from Jenny Zorn. Among those listed were the refurbishing of the Bio-Mechanics Lab, A/C in the PE Building, the new Nursing Lab and way down on the list was a Math, Computer Science & Engineering, and Physics Building. 

